
 Central Emergency Dispatch Policy Board 

 
March 19, 2024 

Bloomington Police Department  

Training Room 

220 E. 3rd Street 

 
Members present:   Ryan Pedigo, Shannon Bunger, Roger Kerr, Phil Parker, Dustin Dillard 

 

Attendees:      

Sarah Taylor  Karin Davis  Max Litwin 

Mike Diekhoff  Eli Eccles  Christine Bartlett 

Amy Hensley  Kate Wiltz 

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m. by Ryan Pedigo 

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

I. Approval of Minutes: Motion from Bunger and seconded by Kerr for approval of 

the minutes from the January 16, 2024,   Motion passed unanimously. 

 

II. Personnel Update: (Taylor)  The first hiring process of 2024 has just concluded and 

we’re hiring 4 dispatchers.  We are 75% staffed with 8 vacancies.  We know of one 

retirement coming this year. 

 

National Public Safety Telecommunicator’s Week is April 14-20.. 

 

III. Committee Reports: None - no active committees.  

 

IV. Statistics:  (Davis) Just a slight change from January to February.  All categories – 

calls for service and actual phone calls were down across the board,  Year-over-year 

stats also remained about the same. 

 

. 

V. Old Business -  None.   
 

VI. New Business:     

 

Claims – motion made by Pedigo and seconded by Dillard to accept the claims as 

presented by City and County.  Passed unanimously. 

 

CALEA Update (Hensley) -  A request has been made for Site Assessment for the last 

week of July or August 5-9.  All standards have been pushed out with the exception 

of Standard 7 which will be pushed out next week. 



Central Dispatch has to comply with 80% of the Standards.  We are currently at 97%.  

Report provided showing the percentage completed on the CALEA Standards 

 

. 

VII. Police/Sheriff/Fire/EMS –  None 

 

VIII. Public Comment:  None 

 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 21, 2024 and will be held in the 

Bloomington Police Department Training Room at 10am. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:12 am. 


